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Muskego Chapter 1617 
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LODGE INFO 

Lodge Hours 
Sunday 

2:00 pm – 6:00 pm 

Monday to Thursday 
 3:00 pm to 11:00 pm 

Friday  
 3:00 pm to Midnight 

 Saturday 
5:00 pm to Midnight 

 

 

 

 

PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING 

SUNDAY MARCH 9th  

AT OUR LODGE AT 11 AM 

 

LODGE CLOSED 

EASTER SUNDAY 

APRIL 20, 2025  
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Lodge General Membership Meetings 

2nd Wednesday of Month @ 6:30 PM 

4th Wednesday of Month @ 6:30 PM 

New Member Orientation Meeting 

Monday March 24th & April 28th at 6:00 PM. Recommended for all new 

members and their Sponsors.  All members are also welcomed to attend.  

Dessert will be served.  Please RSVP to the lodge President or Senior 

Regent. 

 

 

THE MOOSE 

2024-2025 
LODGE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President                    Jr. Past President 
Tracy Manz      Doug Knight 
414-840-0768               414-313-2862 

Vice President   Chaplain                                
Lyn Litschauer  Shirley Knight 
262-490-7908  414-313-6353 
 
Administrator               Treasurer 
Lynn Martin          Rachel Oemig-Klein 
414-322-5311  414-380-2436 

1 Year Trustee  2 Year Trustee         
Doug Szymuszkiewicz       Brad Daniels 
262-751-1780   

3 Year Trustee 
Barb Pilak 
414-881-0650  

WISCONSIN MOOSE DISTRICT #2 
 

President  Vice President 
Nicole Springsteen Kim Schneider 
 

Secretary/Treasurer 
Ron Horner             
    

WISCONSIN MOOSE 
ASSOCIATION 

 
President  Vice President 
Margie Marsden  Kellee Chwala 
 

Secretary  Treasurer 
Matt Boardman  Michael Wixom 
 
Chaplain 
John Springsteen Sr 
 

Territory Manager 
Mike Rynearson 

 

THE MOOSE FRATERNITY 

An International Organization of Men and Women Dedicated to Caring for 

Young and Old, Bringing Communities Closer Together, and Celebrating Life.  

We support Mooseheart Child City & School, a 1,000-acre campus, located 40 

miles west of Chicago and care for our seniors at Moosehaven, a 70-acre 

retirement community near Jacksonville, Florida, Moose Charities and our 

Communities. 
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DISTRICT #2 MEETING 

Monday March 17, 2025 

7:00 PM 

MUSKEGO MOOSE LODGE 

Meet members from Milwaukee, 

Kenosha & Racine Lodges – make 

new friends 

Dinner along with lots of 

camaraderie will be served 

before the meeting at 6:30 PM! 

 

Embrace Our Community 

Membership campaigns are created 

and implemented by the Membership 

Department at Moose International. 

Annual Membership Campaigns 

typically run from May 1 to April 30 

and have a unique theme each year. 

This year’s Annual Membership 

Campaign is “Embrace Our 

Community” which runs from May 1, 

2024 to April 30, 2025. “Embrace Our 

Community” highlights the good that 

our Fraternity has provided to our 

local communities for the past 100+ 

years and promotes what we will 

continue to do into the future. We 

embrace our communities with 

awareness of the Moose, ask how we 

as a Fraternity can assist, and invite 

them to join us in support of their/our 

community. 
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President’s Message 

Winter is almost over! Thank goodness. Warmer weather is on the horizon as well as a jam-packed year for the Muskego 
Moose Lodge! First and foremost, I would like to thank Kevin Pope for serving as our Administrator. It is a tough job that 
takes a lot of time. He stepped up when our lodge needed him and for that we should be extremely grateful.  Enjoy your 
retirement, for real this time! I hope everyone has had a chance to welcome our new Administrator Lynn Martin! I am so 
excited for her and us! We are lucky to have her!  
 
This year, as I hope you all already are aware, the International Moose Convention will be held in Milwaukee from May 
22nd through May 27th. We are going to need as many helping hands as possible! I have invited the Racine and Kenosha 
lodges to join us in whatever festivities we plan at Muskego since more than likely convention goers will visit us or the 
Milwaukee lodge because we are both closest to the convention center. We will be having a planning meeting on SUNDAY 
MARCH 9th AT OUR LODGE AT 11 AM.  PLEASE consider attending. We do not expect anyone to volunteer for the entire 
time, but if we break it into small time blocks, we can make sure everything is covered.  
 
Heart of the Community events are my passion and a great opportunity to serve others. We have the resources to put so 
much good out into this world. We will be hosting the Muskego Police Department K9 fundraiser again this year. When 
we have a date, I will make sure to share the information. Last year’s event was a HUGE success, and Tito is a lodge 
member! If anyone has any ideas or knows of anyone who needs our help, please let a board member know.  
 
Thank you all for your continued ideas (I love good ideas if I do say so myself!!) and support.  
 
Tracy Manz 
President 
 
Don’t wait for the right opportunity, create it. – George Bernard Shaw 
 
Every day is a new opportunity. – Terry McAuliffe 
 

 

       

 
The Lodge Hall is now available to book 2025 dates for your 

event. If you do not have a signed contract for your party, please 

contact Lyn Litschauer to do so.  Call Lyn at 262-490-7908, 

please leave a message and she will return your call.  

 

 

 
 

Ross Chastain 

July 20, 2025, Autotrader Echo Park Automotive 400 

Dover Motor Speedway 

 

September 13, 2025 Bass Pro Shops Night Race 

Bristol Motor Speedway 

 

October 26, 2025, NASCAR Cup Series Playoff Race 

Martinsville Speedway 



 
  New Member   Sponsor Name                           New Member             Sponsor Name 

Jim Ackerman Mark Penzkover Lynn Martin Tracy Manz 
Larry Arnold Vicki McCutchan Mark Martin Jr. Lynn Martin 
Jeff Barg Geraldine C. Gordon Karen Metzger Mark Penzkover 
Bradley Bechtel Doug Knight Scott Narlow Jacquelyn Corso 
Brian Brook Roxanne Gettelman Mike Nimtz Timothy Halter 
Debbie Brook Roxanne Gettelman Thomas Obenauf Lyn Litschauer 
Steven Caylor Tracy Manz Timothy Petrick Mark Penzkover 
Rhonda Cory Linda Haita Joan Sansone Christine Brooks 
Keith Eisenhut Doug Knight Robert Sansone Laurie Kontney 
Keith Groth Mark Penzkover Kathy Schaber Rick Schaber 
Jordan Heinrich Maggie Wilke Danielle Schneider William Schneider 
Justin Hurd David A. Skrobis Kim Schuepbach Jacquelyn Corso 
Bonnie Johnson Tracy Manz Dan Straley Tracy Manz 
Lisa Kohls Tracy Manz Mark Weiss Mike Rynearson 
Steven Kohls Tracy Manz Michele Whitehouse Vern Moeller 
John Kujawa Kames Jacquelyn Corso Dave Yonke Randy Bembenek 
Samantha Lorbiecki Lyn Litschauer   
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Congratulations, on becoming members of the world’s 

greatest fraternity.   

     It’s your turn to invite your friends and family to join us in 

our commitment to children, senior Moose members as well 

as our local communities.  Your membership entitles you to 

the many discounts through the Moose Benefit Program.  

When you hand your prospective member, an application also 

give them a copy of the benefits program and a copy of the 

Lodge newsletter.   

     Sponsors, PLEASE ~ when ‘talking Moose’ to your 

friends and family have them include their middle initial on 

the application.  It is very helpful in avoiding duplications in 

membership files. 

     Also, please check your membership card on a regular 

basis to verify you have not fallen behind in your dues. 

 

 

http://muskegomoose.com/pay-dues/ or  

https://secure.mooseintl.org/QuickPay/bOB 
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REMINDER 

     When talking Moose and telling your candidate about the 

children at Mooseheart, the seniors at Moosehaven and our 

many community activities, be sure to have your candidate fill 

out the application in its entirety and READ and SIGN the 

application on the back.  In addition, ALL fees are to be remitted 

with the application:  

 

Lodge Candidate 

Application Fee             $20.00 

One Year’s Dues           $55.00 

Chapter Candidate 

One Year’s Dues           $15.00 

Legion 31 Candidate 

One Year’s Dues - $16.00 

 

 

https://secure.mooseintl.org/QuickPay/bOB


 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MUSKEGO MOOSE RIDERS 

 2025 

BOARD OF OFFICERS 
President John Bieringer 

Vice President Mike Gollinger 

Secretary Crystal Bieringer 

Treasurer Ray Wojtak 

Sargent at Arms  Dave Tomka “Stumpy” 

Event Coordinators 

          Karen Bieringer 

          Gail Jensen 

Road Captains 

          Randy Bembenek, David Bieringer 

          Tom Giles, Keith Wamser & Bob Vogel 

           

 

   

MEETINGS 

1ST Wednesday of Month 

6:30 PM Board of Officers 

7:00 PM Rider Meeting 

CURRENT FUNDRAISERS 

Soup-er Tuesday  

ACTIVITIES 

Highway Clean-up 

3rd Sunday of the Month 

April through October at 9:00 AM 
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Bon-Fires last  

Saturday of Month 

Excluding July & August 

 Interested in joining the Moose Riders, please fill out an application.  Applications are available at the Lodge or at 

www.muskegomoose.com.   Any questions, please direct them to Crystal Bieringer at crystalbieringer@gmail.com 

Future Rides 

 

July 25, 26, 27th  

Country Heights Supper Club and Motor Inn 

Hazel Green, WI  1-608-748-4866 

12 rooms reserved for Muskego Moose Lodge. These 

will only be on hold for 1 month until March 5th. 

 * $89.00 per night *  

August 22, 23, 24th  

Holiday Inn Express & Suites 

 Frankenmuth Mi 1-989-652-8100  

10 rooms blocked, waiting for discounted pricing 

 

September 26, 27, 28th  

Hotel Hillsboro  

Hillsboro, WI  1-608-489-3000 

Fall ride only 10 rooms left for that weekend 

$150/night under Muskego Moose Riders 

 

 

 

Motorcycle Accident Scene Management Class: 

3/1/25, 9am - 5pm 

Pre-Registration was required 

 

 

 

Riders Souper Tuesday 

3rd Tuesday of the Month 
 
 

 

Runs from October to March 

$7/bowl 

Donations of soup always accepted and 

appreciated. 

Loyalty Program – Buy 5 get 6th Free 
 

 



pa 
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MEMBER NEWS 

Deepest Sympathy  Our condolence goes out to you if you have lost 

a loved one.  The thoughts and prayers of your Moose friends are with 

you.   

Get Well Wishes To those on the downside, we hope you are up & 

around again soon.  Your Moose friends miss you and hope to see you 

soon. 

We Miss You!  To all Lodge and Chapter members who have been 

ill or hospitalized, we pray for your quick recovery and look forward 

to seeing you soon. 

Happy Anniversary/Happy Birthday to everyone celebrating these 

special events this month!  Check out the video display for March & 

April Birthdays, the current month is displayed at the lodge.        

Please:  If you hear of a member who is ill or in the hospital let us 

know so we can visit or send a card to let them know they are missed.  

Call the Lodge. 

Notice:  If you hear of a Lodge or Chapter member who has passed 

away, please notify the Lodge Administrator or Chapter Treasurer and 

specify if a Moose Memorial Service is desired.   

Funeral lunches will no longer be provided by the lodge.  Members 

may arrange for food to be brought into the lodge. 

 

 

 

 

 

MOOSE LEGION . . . 

Moose Legion meeting is on the third Wednesday of every 

month at 6 pm.  We discuss things the Moose Legion is 

planning and what Moose Legion Int’l is asking us to help 

with. 

Your Moose Legion is looking for help on the 4th Friday of 

the month to help with the Fish Fry.  This is how the Moose 

Legion raises money to help the Lodge, Moose Charities 

and the Graduation Pictures for our Seniors at Mooseheart 

and Christmas gifts for the boys at the Wisconsin House and 

other projects Moose or Moose Legion are planning. 

Clyde Brophy 

Moose Legion Chairman 

 

 

2025 UPCOMING EVENTS 

Feb 27th – Mar 2nd – WMA Mid-Year Conference-WI Rapids 

Mar 1st – Motorcycle Accident Class 

Mar 4th – Soup-er Fat Tuesday-Mardi Gras 

Mar 7th – Juke Box Bingo 

Mar 9th – Moose Int’l Convention Planning Meeting 

Mar 14th – Friday Fish Fry 

Mar 14th – Juke Box Bingo 

Mar 15th – St Patrick’s Dinner & Music 

Mar 17th – District #2 Meeting – Muskego (location change) 

Mar 21st – Juke Box Bingo 

Mar 24th – New Member Orientation 

Mar 28th – Friday Fish Fry 

Mar 28th - Juke Box Bingo 

Apr 4th - Juke Box Bingo 

Apr 8th – Horseshoe League Meeting 

Apr 11th – Friday Fish Fry 

Apr 11th - Juke Box Bingo 

Apr 12th – Kid’s Easter Party 

Apr 18th - Juke Box Bingo 

Apr 20th – Easter Sunday – Lodge Closed 

Apr 25th – Friday Fish Fry 

Apr 25th - Juke Box Bingo 

Apr 28th  – New Member Orientation 

May 22-26 – Moose Int’l Convention – Milwaukee 

July 11-13 – Int’l Horseshoe Tournament – West Bend, WI 

 

 

 
Kid’s Easter Party April 12th  
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Outgoing Administrator’s Message 

Hi Everyone! 

It’s been an honor serving as your administrator the last two and a half years. This will be my last newsletter message 

as I’ve decided to step down and let someone take the torch. Please welcome our new administrator, Lynn Martin! She 

officially started Feb. 1. My last day will be Feb. 28 allowing time for me to pass on all the information necessary for 

Lynn to take over. This doesn’t mean I’m going away. Just changing my involvement in our lodge. I plan to continue 

helping my wife Donna with Social Quarters management and helping around our lodge. 

I don’t know about you, but I can sense spring is just around the corner. In my opinion, it can‘t come soon enough! Our 

lodge continues to be financially strong. We continue to make improvements. We have completed a few projects 

around the lodge lately. Here are some of the projects we’ve completed and others in the planning including updates 

on status. 

• Upgrades to the horseshoe pits will be continuing hopefully this month. The plan is still to complete all pits 

before the start of the horseshoe league season. 

• So far, no roof leaks detected. We’ll see when spring rains finally come. 

• We are waiting for Delux Heating, our HVAC contractor, to install the new thermostats and wireless sensors 

controlling the two rooftop units serving the Social Quarters. This will allow us to locate the sensors more 

efficiently for better overall temperature control. 

• So far, no basement flooding since installation of the two additional downspouts on the roof gutter at the 

southwest corner of the main kitchen. However, again Spring rains will let us know if we’ve succeeded. 

The following projects are next in line for continued improvements to our lodge. 

• New carpet in the hall. We have finalized what we want done in the hall and await receiving a final quote from 

John Beringer and Dave Skrobis whom we have chosen to do the installation. 

• Expansion of the exterior deck on the south side of the banquet hall. This is still on the back burner. My hopes 

are we will have enough money after the hall carpet is replaced to start this project and have it complete before 

we host the Wisconsin State tournament this coming August. 

Here is the never-ending broken record! 

• We continue to need more help and cooperation from our membership. The more we can get membership to 

volunteer and help, the better our lodge becomes. The board continues to work on a list of tasks/chores to be 

taken care of that don’t get the regular attention needed. A small white board in our entrance lobby lists a few 

things we need help with. These should be rather easy things most any member could step up and do. We will 

continue to update this list of volunteer opportunities. 

• If everyone could come out and help doing just one small thing, it would make life easier for all the other 

volunteers. One of the important areas of our lodge always needing help is in the kitchen. Thanks to a few 

people who stepped up, we have been able to continue our Wednesday wings, Thursday Taco night and two 

Friday fish fry’s a month. 

• Please help us with keeping our lodge clean and presentable. If you see trash or recyclables laying around in 

the building or ESPECIALLY on the grounds, help out by picking it up and putting it in the trash. If you see a 

trash can full and are able, don’t be afraid to take it out to the trash dumpsters. We have additional trash can 

liners. Just ask a bartender. Thinking someone else will do it is not the answer to keeping our lodge clean and 

enjoyable.  

Outgoing Administrator message continued page 8 
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Outgoing Administrator Message continued from page 7 

• We continue to update our sponsors page in our newsletter and scrolling screen. We now have 12 sponsors! 

Thanks to those sponsors. Please patronize our sponsors. If you are interested in sponsoring the Moose with 

your advertisement, please send Lynn the artwork and $150. Your ad will be displayed for one year. We still 

have plenty of room for more sponsors. 

Kevin Pope 

Outgoing Administrator 

 

Incoming Administrator Message 

Greetings, Moose Lodge 1057 Members! 

Before I share a bit about myself, I’d like to extend a huge thank you to Kevin Pope for his many years of dedicated 

service as Administrator of the Muskego Moose Lodge, and to Cheryl Klabunde for her invaluable assistance in the 

office.  Both of you have invested countless hours of hard work and love, and your contributions are deeply 

appreciated. 

I would also like to thank all the members I’ve met so far, as well as those I have yet to meet.  Everyone has been so 

welcoming, and I truly appreciate the help as I settle into the new environment. 

A little history about me:  My husband Mark, and I joined the Moose Fraternity in February of 2020, just before the 

onset of COVID-19, which shut everything down.  So, for the first year or so, we weren’t actively involved.  However, 

as soon as things began opening up again, we dove into sports, Riders, fundraisers, and as many events as we could 

enjoy. 

In the few years I’ve been with the Moose, I’ve become involved in many different areas, and I’m excited to continue 

that involvement.  I’m eager to brainstorm new ideas for growth and to help ensure that our lodge continues to thrive, 

grow, and serve the community in any way possible. 

I look forward to meeting more of you and hearing your stories, as well as the ideas you have for the lodge.  Please 

feel free to reach out to me anytime with suggestions or feedback.  My goal is to assist in any way I can and help make 

your lodge even stronger. 

Thank you again, and I look forward to our shared success! 

Fraternally, 

Lynn Martin 

Incoming Administrator 

     

CHILDREN’S EASTER PARTY REGISTRATION FORM IS ON PAGE 16 OF NEWSLETTER 
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CHAPTER #1617 WOMEN OF THE MOOSE   

2024-2025 
BOARD OF OFFICERS 

Senior Regent               Secretary       
Katrina Wittenberger   Shari Morrison-Pipp 
262-623-4728                262-337-3815              
         
 Treasurer           Jr. Past Regent 
Cheryl Klabunde           Tracy Manz  
262-337-0884           414-840-0768 

 

APPOINTED OFFICERS 

Guide Rheta Bennett 

CHAPTER DEVELOPMENT 
CHAIRWOMEN 

Membership 
Helen Emery 

Fraternal Activities 
Shirley Knight 

Mooseheart/Moosehaven 
Sherry Fritz 

Higher Degree 
Rachel Oemig-Klein 

 

SUNSHINE CHAIRMAN 

Helen Emery 

 

WOTM INTERNATIONAL OFFICERS 

Barbara J. McPherson, Grand Chancellor 

 

BOARD OF OFFICERS MEETING 

3RD Thursdays of month 

5:30 PM 

 

CHAPTER MEETING 

3RD Thursdays of month 

7:00 PM 

 

 

 

Membership Committee 

Honored at March meeting 

Chairman Helen Emery and the Membership Committee will be honored and 

recognized at the Chapter meeting March 20th.  The committee’s fundraising 

project was the Spaghetti Dinners in December & January.  From which a nice 

profit was made thanks to the participation of Lodge and Chapter membership. 

     The committee’s special project is to provide funds necessary to capture the 

childhood of our Mooseheart children on film.  Pictures, pictures, pictures and 

more pictures! Most of our youngsters never met a camera they didn’t like yet; 

others struggle with being in the spotlight even for a moment. From school 

pictures in September, Homecoming photos in October, pictures with the Easter 

Bunny in March and athletic team and individual pictures, our children are saying, 

“cheese” more often than you think.  Through our assistance, Mooseheart staff 

will be able to get photos to our kids, to their families and to our Chapters and 

Lodges as well as capture the current history of Mooseheart.  Mooseheart is 

blessed to have a beautiful campus and beautiful children residing there. 

     Because of all of YOU – we will be able to make a generous donation to film the 

children at Mooseheart. 

 

 

Fraternal Activities 

Honored at the April meeting 
     The April 17th Chapter meeting will honor the Fraternal Activities Chairman 

Shirley Knight.  The Committee’s special project is to provide funds to help our 

new Mooseheart residents get the right start.  Each year at Mooseheart we 

welcome approximately 50 new children to our community and our homes.  For 

these new children getting off on the right foot is very important for their long-

term success at our Child City.  Children often arrive with a few changes of clothing 

and little else.  Purchasing new clothing, coats, shoes, personal hygiene items, 

personal bedding and a few photo frames for pictures of their family help each 

child get a sense of belonging at Mooseheart and understand that we are going 

to provide for their needs, always concerned about their well-being and teach 

them to reach their full potential in a community built on hope, trust and love. 

     The committee’s fundraising project was Souper Tuesday’s this year, from the 

proceeds, a generous donation will be made to the Moose Charities for this very 

special undertaking.   

 



 

  

Senior Regent Message 

I can’t believe a year has passed already.  Thank you to everyone 

who welcomed me with open arms as your Senior Regent this last 

year.  I want to give a special thank you to the board members as 

well who helped guide me through the process.  I learned so 

much but also admired the sisterhood of all the women of the 

moose has to offer and provides.  I have never felt such 

togetherness and love like I have when we’ve come together not 

only for meetings but for events we’ve planned as well.  It’s not 

goodbye for me but a chance for a new door to open.  I thank all 

of you again for making me feel so welcomed and loved. 

 

Sincerely and dearly, 

Katrina Wittenberger 

Senior Regent 

 

 

Heart of the Community Scholarship Program 

Applications Now Available 

 

This scholarship program can help pay for your child’s college 

education.  Current High School Juniors, graduating in 2026, that 

have a father, mother, grandparent, step-parent or legal guardian 

who is a current member of the Moose are eligible.  Students can 

earn up to a $5,000 scholarship.  Heart of the Community 

Scholarship applications for the Class of 2026 can be found online 

on Moose International’s website www.mooseintl.org under 

Programs/Events or by emailing daronld@mooseintl.org.  
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MEMBERSHIP!!!!!   Chapter Members: As of May 

1, 2021, all chapter members became members of 

the lodge in addition to still being a chapter 

member. So, to be a member in good standing, the 

chapter members are required to pay the lodge dues 

which are $55.00 per year. Chapter members whose 

dues were current on April 30, 2021, have been 

given 3 years of chapter dues at no cost. After the 

three years, chapter dues will be $15 per year. With 

the help of your annual renewal, you are helping 

provide the financial assistance necessary for the 

education and well-being of our children at 

Mooseheart plus the health and security for our 

seniors at Moosehaven. By renewing your 

membership, you will be making a difference in the 

quality of life for our beloved children and seniors. 

Please consider paying your dues.  

Please Renew your Chapter Membership 

The time has come as the 3 years have passed since 

we became One Moose. When renewing your Lodge 

dues, please also renew your Chapter Membership 

dues.  

 

 

 

 

 Make sure to join our Facebook Page. For active 

Muskego Moose Members only.  Facebook has the most 

up-to-date info about current activities going on at the 

Lodge.  Info doesn’t always get into the newsletter. 

POC:  Julie Kronenburg  414-232-8125 

 

 

 

http://www.mooseintl.org/
mailto:daronld@mooseintl.org
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   They will be displayed at the lodge 

  

Juke Box Bingo is back 

CRIBBAGE 

Tuesday Nights 

Cribbage Players are encouraged to stop by and play 

Register at 6:45 PM 

Play starts at 7:00 PM 

Play goes through March 

 

 

Wednesday Wings are Back! 

Wing Wednesdays are our fundraising event for the 

WOTM Higher Degree Committee, Moose Legion and 

Valued Veteran’s.  They will be cooking up Wing’s 

from 5:00-7:30 pm.  Please come out & support these 

groups. 

If you are interested in helping cook, serving, 

cashiering or clean up.  We would appreciate the 

extra help.   

Contact Julie Kronenburg 

 

 

Fundraiser Tuesday’s 

October 1st  kicks off the $7 Dollar Fundraising Tuesday’s.  

• The 1st & 3rd Tuesday of the month will be Soup-er 

Tuesday’s.  All-You-Can Eat Soup for $7.00. 

• The 2nd Tuesday of the month will be Spaghetti 

Tuesday $7.00 + extras. 

• The 4th Tuesday of the month will be Casserole 

dinner for $7.00  

• If the month has a 5th Tuesday, we will be serving 

up Soup & Sandwich for $7.00. 

Loyalty Program in effect,  

buy 5 and get the 6th Free 

We welcome your soup donations; we have some excellent 

cooks at the Lodge. 

Serving from 5 PM to 7 pm or until the food is gone, so get 

there early. 

$7 Fundraiser Tuesday’s will run from October through 

April. 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiAgoKl-NzPAhUFQyYKHUZcByoQjRwIBw&url=https://www.amazon.com/Mainstreet-Classics-Traditional-Wooden-Cribbage/dp/B000UVFMRU&psig=AFQjCNEApjjeA40QzsGsmN2-mbF7aTQtVA&ust=1476625061959703
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WEDNESDAY TRAVELING BAG LEAGUE 

10-PERSON TEAM 

Player’s Needed 
League Play starts first Wednesday in May 

We determine each night who we will pair up with for 2-

person teams for the night. 

Those pairs play 5 Games each, 25 Games total for the night. 

Each win is a point for your team. 

They play to 21, No Bust Rule and you must win by 2 Points. 

Contact: 

Cheryl Klabunde @ 262-337-0884 or cgiesegh@yahoo.com 

A sign-up sheet will be posted at the lodge. 

Also looking for a couple of subs for when we are short. 

Last year’s cost was $25/per player (subject to change), that 

is the prize money for end of the season. 

 

 

 

 INTERNATIONAL SPORTS IN WISCONSIN 

West Bend Moose Family Center 

2025 Moose International Horsehoe Tournament 

July 11th, 12th and 13th 

         

Burgers, brats, raffles and full bar at the Pavilion 

Music & Fish Fry on Friday after 5 pm 

Steak Fry and Music Saturday 

  

TUESDAY NIGHT HORSESHOE LEAGUE 

Organizational Meeting 

Tuesday April 8th @ 7:00 pm 

League Play to start May 13th at 6:30 pm 

We will play 15 weeks through August 19th, depending on 

the weather or rain outs that may need to be made up. 

Format of play to be Teams  

League fees $45/season, due 2nd week of play. 

Come for the fun, exercise, enjoy the friendships, 

competition, beverages, food and dice games too! 

Contact Eva to sign-up at 262-492-8154 or attend the 

meeting. 

There will also be a Sign-up Sheet at Lodge too. 

 

 2025 

90th ANNUAL 

WMA MOOSE BOWLING 

TOURNAMENT 

March 15 through April 13, 2025 

Hosted by EKM Lodge #1238 

Bowling at Pioneer Bowl 

1801 State Road 175 

Richfield, WI  53076 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Elections of Board of Directors is just around the corner 
   Each year Lodges are required to hold an election of Board of Directors for the new Moose Year.  (Moose Fiscal Year is 

May 1 – April 30). During the month of February, a Nominating Committee will be appointed by President Tracy Manz to 

determine the slate of Board of Directors for the 2025-2026 year.  Nominations will be accepted for the offices of President, 

Vice President, Chaplain, Treasurer and 3-Year Trustee.  Some of the duties of these offices are: 

   PRESIDENT:  Appoints committee chairmen, non-elected positions, presides over the Board of Directors meeting and 

Membership meetings, signs checks and reports in general, and is the leader of his Lodge. 

   VICE PRESIDENT:  Serves as acting President, when necessary, attends all meetings, assist the President in preserving 

order and decorum in the Lodge and visits members who are ill. 

   CHAPLAIN:  Serves on the Financial Review committee, attends all Lodge and Board of Directors meetings and presides at 

meeting in the absence of the President and Vice President 

   TREASURER:  Secures duplicate deposit slips made for all Lodge bank accounts, signs all properly authorized checks and 

shall assist Administrator when necessary. 

   3-YEAR TRUSTEE:  Takes inventory of Lodge merchandise for resale, examines, and approves all bills for payment, verifies 

books and safeguards equipment and assets of the Lodge and attends all meetings. 

   NOW is the time for YOU – the member – to step forward and get involved with the many things happening at YOUR 

Lodge.  The Lodge is looking for – and needs – members with a sense of pride, commitment, and time to serve.  One of the 

most rewarding tasks in the world is volunteering some time to an organization or cause.  The sense of satisfaction in doing 

something for others is the greatest feeling in the world!  Explore those feelings!  You’ll be glad you did!    

  Anyone interested in serving in one of these offices may submit his or her name to President Tracy Manz, any Lodge Board 

of Director members or any member of the Nominating Committee.   

  

Important Dates 

March 12, 2025 - Nominating Committee Meeting 

March 26, 2025 - Nominating Committee Meeting 

April 9, 2025 - Nominating Committee Meeting and last day to turn in nominations 

April 23, 2025 - Election Day 

 

 Installation of the new Directors will be held in April. 
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ANNIVERSARIES 

The Children at Mooseheart and the Seniors at Moosehaven say “Thank You” for your years of continued membership. 

These members joined in March & April 

NAME YRS NAME YRS NAME YRS NAME YRS 

Maralyn Davis 69 David Robidoux 16 Scott M. Stanger 10 Mary Day 3 

Henry Hummel 58 Rick Schaber 16 Janet Barnek 9 Bill Fritz 3 

Dwight Shafer 53 Nancy Schmidt 16 Leanne Deering 9 Michael Hallmann 3 

Allen Schoenleber 48 Debra Schneider 16 Lee Elger 9 Nancy Kerns 3 

Ann Krueger 46 Nicole Stritesky 16 Tammi M. Kotke 9 Rob Kreiser 3 

Russell Kantor 44 Paul Wetley 16 Mary Lorbiecki 9 Matthew Kulas 3 

Lawrence Wachowiak 41 Jerry Whitehouse 16 Robert Peters 9 Diana Kutcheid 3 

John Apriesnig 40 Wade C. Wollermann 16 Frank J. Valadez 9 Darlene Loch 3 

Dennis F. Haase 39 Jill Zettel 16 Lisa Villwock 9 Tj Lofgren 3 

Stephen G. Fabina 38 Carol Awve 15 Gary J. Badura 8 Penny Nelson 3 

 



ANNIVERSARIES 

The Children at Mooseheart and the Seniors at Moosehaven say “Thank You” for your years of continued membership. 

These members joined in March & April 

NAME YRS NAME YRS NAME YRS NAME YRS 

Mark Penzkover 38 David Awve 15 Janis Schwalbach 8 Connor Schwartz 3 

Bryan O'Donnell 37 Barbara Czerwinski 15 Tina Whiting 8 Lisa Van Handel 3 

Bonnie J. Acker 36 Alan Arndt 14 Brenda Anderson 7 Travis Walsh 3 

Deborah Holtz 35 Kurt Baker 14 Patrick A. Clifford 7 Brady West 3 

Tom Shafer 35 Dennis Cindric 14 Kevin Dresden 7 Iris Bohan 2 

Jack Spoerl 35 Anne Dangers-Gollinger 14 Stephanie Kronenburg 7 Richard Bonner 2 

Dawn Balthazor 34 James C. Friedl 14 Toni Moser 7 Joseph Brant 2 

Kathleen Carlson 34 Roger Frycienski 14 Daniel Poenitsch 7 Jodi Burany 2 

Mark R. Hazeltine 34 John H. Gremore 14 Sara Pope 7 Brad Burdette 2 

Galen Kozel 31 Mark Harper 14 Dave Bodden 6 Katherine Davis 2 

David G. Hatch 30 Susan Henkel 14 Douglas Bodden 6 Paul Diekfuss 2 

Brian Lewandowski 24 Curtis Huenink 14 Jennifer Bodden 6 Lloyd Embree 2 

Julie J. Cook 23 Thomas Kronenburg II 14 John Busateri 6 Tom Friedl 2 

Jeffrey Steckling 23 Laurie A. Lazarski 14 Aaron J. DeKarske 6 Kerri Friedrich Brant 2 

Robert S. Bankenbusch 22 William Madsen 14 Robert Giefer 6 Christine Hornak 2 

Shirley A. Knight 21 Melissa Martinez 14 Mike Gollinger 6 Tamy Hritz 2 

Shirley A. Turner-

Johnston 21 Mark Mason 14 Sandra Habrat 6 Tim Jeka 2 

John Datka 20 Steven J. Miller 14 Gregory D. Long 6 David Kreuzer 2 

Howard Hocking 20 Jeff Pershing 14 Andy Mack 6 Kathy Lemaster 2 

William J. Krueger 20 John Sackmann 14 Lynn Mack 6 Jo Ann Lesser 2 

Robert J. Maule 20 Jeff Simkowski 14 Ken Pulczinski 6 Brian Liebau 2 

Glenn Clemens 19 Cynthia A. Sipperley 14 Lester S. Ruehle 6 Cindy Mauch 2 

John A. Hoffmann 19 Matt Vogel 14 John Schmidt 6 Cindy Perich 2 

Dale Kreil 19 Anthony Beaudry 13 Donna Simonsen 6 Mike Petrusich 2 

Joy A. Kuhns 19 Patrick B. Blair 13 Dan Szymuszkiewicz 6 Victor Postotnik 2 

Kelly Kummrow 19 Dale Bodden 13 

Marisa 

Szymuszkiewicz 6 Katie Schell 2 

Dawn Kusch 19 Anthony Fischer 13 Andreas Wolf 6 Travis Schuh 2 

Kevin Mahoney 19 Wendy Fujinaka 13 Jim Abramczyk 5 G Charles Slama 2 

Deanne Niemiec 19 Kenneth Kozey 13 Jon Beatka 5 Michael Varsos 2 

Sandra Wetley 19 Heather Schmidt 13 June M. Doyne 5 Ann Wissing 2 

Judith Dorava 18 William Schneider 13 Anthony Farkas 5 Katrina Wittenberger 2 

Patty Krupinski 18 Theodore R. Blattner 12 Nathan Hude 5 Nick Adams 1 

Joseph Roman 18 David H. Bowe 12 Peter Koeferl 5 Sara Adams 1 

Sarah Tyler 18 David Budnik 12 Edward McGraw 5 Chris Artlip 1 

David A. Davis 17 Donald R. Hackl 12 Roger Baker 4 David Austin 1 

Rachel Knight 17 Patrick Hade 12 Sarah Bonnert 4 Gretchen Barg 1 

Robyn Knight 17 Tom Jacobson 12 Togie Carol Eggum 4 Debra Berthelsen 1 

Donna Marinello 17 Patricia Jankowski 12 Christopher Fieber 4 Jon Berthelsen 1 

Phyllis Backhaus 16 Belinda Johnson 12 Gretchen Hannenman 4 Steve Broadwell 1 

Randy Bourassa 16 Dustine Kurth 12 Sharon J. Janke 4 Fredrick Bublitz 1 

Robert Cigale 16 Mike Maegeli 12 Richard Kallan 4 Jody Carlson 1 

Michael W. Crowe 16 Sandra Neigbauer 12 Laurie B. Kontney 4 Shawn Beth Cerny 1 



ANNIVERSARIES 
The Children at Mooseheart and the Seniors at Moosehaven say “Thank You” for your years of continued membership. 

These members joined in March & April 

NAME YRS NAME YRS NAME YRS NAME YRS 

Kevin Drury 16 John Roch 12 Brian W. Kramer 4 Andrea Childs 1 

Mr. Michael E. Ducharme 16 Linda Rosenbraum 12 Pamela Kramer 4 Alvin Cichy 1 

Helen Emery 16 Pat Schmidt 12 Mark Kubisiak 4 Kristin Dibb 1 

Barb Felske 16 Mary Wenke 12 Robyn Kuehn 4 Nathan Fernau 1 

Larry Flintrop 16 Cheryl Budgins 11 Richard Lokker 4 Jacob Frey 1 

Kaye A. Giesegh 16 Lynn Carroll 11 Elizabeth Ludlow 4 Ronald Fryer 1 

David Halverson 16 Thomas Felkner 11 Jeffrey C. Madison 4 Dave Jensen 1 

Lori Heinrich 16 Angela Kappen 11 Teresa Mata 4 Barbara Kallan 1 

David Henneberry 16 Jay Kolvenbach 11 Michael Minor 4 Ron Kluth 1 

Scot Jerominski 16 Gary Lelivelt 11 Debra Niemiec 4 Brian Krajewski 1 

Ron Kaebisch 16 Lyn Litschauer 11 Paul Nytsch 4 Joseph Loeffelholz 1 

Julie Kronenburg 16 Mr. William Poenitsch 11 Stephanie Nytsch 4 Sherry Olson 1 

Dan Lewis 16 Linda Spara 11 Jeff B. Rozek 4 Erika Pack 1 

Mike Loker 16 David Branski 10 Philip Sherman 4 Randy Pack 1 

Lee Manthey 16 Chuck Brintnall 10 John Sweeney 4 Joseph Peters 1 

Loretta Mantz 16 Judy Clemens 10 Richard Trewyn 4 Steve Peterson 1 

Robert Mantz 16 Michael Conn 10 Debra Zellmer 4 Bob Schmidt 1 

Vern Moeller 16 Shirley A. Goff 10 Bobby Alexander 3 Eric Schoessow 1 

Daniel Mueller 16 Deborah Golon 10 Caryn Alexander 3 Nicole Schoessow 1 

Janice Mueller 16 Chris M. Holzhauer 10 Ronald Bluma 3 John Schwab 1 

Mike Pappas 16 Vicki Ivkowic 10 Karl Brien 3 Paul Schwegel 1 

Patrick A. Passler 16 Paul Lorbiecki 10 Claudia Colle 3 Sheila Scott 1 

Rich Rabay 16 Russell Moeller 10 Kevin Colle 3 Nola Sebunia 1 

Randy Rea 16 Mary A. Riley 10 Todd Crisp 3 Rick Wachowiak 1 

Tracy Rea 16 Steven Scholl 10 James Czerniak 3 Greg Zalewski 1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EXPIRED MEMBERS 

The following members had their dues Expire in December 2024 or January 2025 

You may receive a phone call from the Membership Retention Committee asking if you have received your renewal notice.  

If you do not receive your new membership card in a reasonable amount of time, please notify the Administrator or a 

Lodge or Chapter Officer. 

Your Membership Dues help support Mooseheart and Moosehaven.  Please consider renewing your membership today. 

You can pay your membership dues online. 

 

 

 

Steven Alolor Steve Eberhardt Christopher Kunkel Don Pias 
Ryan Baeten Marianne Fournier Leo La Belle Donna Schubert 
Scott Baldewicz Joseph Glowacki Brian Latawiec Mike Schubert 
Clairissa Behm Kathy Goedde Ron Lutz Mike Scott 
Perry Bertoni Lynda Herzig Dennis Matlosz Wyatt Shipley 
Michael Bialcik Michael Hintz Karen Mielke Maria Stone 
James Blattner James Howard Ronald Nedset Debra Thomka 
Emily Blunt Kim Jakubowski Melanie Nielsen Maryann Thomka 
Constance Bronstad Matt Johnson Scott Olson Diane Waldner 
Jacquelyn Christensen Kent Kasch Yvonne Olszyk James Walter 
Patrick Clemens Mallory King Eric Overlien Frederick Werns 
Jason Dorn Christopher Kobus Penelope Parham Isaac Yokofich 
Patrick Driscoll    
    

 

http://muskegomoose.com/pay-dues/ or  

https://secure.mooseintl.org/QuickPay/bOB 

 

This event is open to children and grandchildren of paid-up 

Moose members only, 10 years of age and under. 

RSVP by April 1st 

Mail Form to:  Muskego Moose Lodge 

             S86W21693 Janesville Road 

             Muskego, WI  53150 

Or call Geri Gordon 262-391-1060 

Member’s Name 

Membership # 

Number and Ages of Children/Grandchildren attending 

 

___I can bring a Dessert     

 ___I can bring an appetizer 

___I can volunteer 

 

Children’s Easter Party 

Saturday, April 12th, 2025 

11:00 am – 1:00 pm 

Lunch and Easter Egg Hunt with the Easter Bunny 

Kids, bring your own EMPTY basket for the Easter 
Egg Hunt 

Must be registered to attend 

 

https://secure.mooseintl.org/QuickPay/


 



 



SPONSORS 

Please support our Sponsors! 
They offset the cost of the newsletter. 
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FRIDAY FISH FRY WILL BE SERVED  

March 14th 

March 28th 

April 11th  

April 25th  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Saturday March 15th 

Corned Beef Dinner 

  

CHILDREN’S EASTER PARTY 

SATURDAY APRIL 12TH 

 

LODGE CLOSED  

EASTER SUNDAY 4/20/2025 
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